
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
November 2, 2022 
 
Ontario Energy Board P.O.  
Box 2319 27th Floor  
2300 Yonge Street Toronto,  
Ontario M4P 1E4  
 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi, 
 
Regarding: 2022 Cost of Service Application (EB-2022-0022) 

 

On November 1, 2022, Coopérative Hydro Embrun Inc. filed an updated settlement agreement 

with the OEB in order to reflect updated cost of capital parameters and other updates as 

contemplated and agreed to in the original settlement agreement submitted by the parties on 

June 24, 2022, and accepted by the OEB on July 19, 2022. We have since learned that, rather 

than file an updated settlement agreement, we are to file a Draft Rate Order reflecting the 

original settlement in combination with the updated cost of capital parameters and other 

updates. 

 

Accordingly, we ask that the updated Settlement Agreement filed on November 1, 2022, be 

withdrawn from the OEB’s filing system; in the meantime, we will draft and file the required 

Draft Rate Order for review by the OEB and VECC (the single intervenor in the application) as 

soon as possible. 

 

Yours very truly,  

 

 
 
 
 
 

Benoit Lamarche, General Manager 
Coopérative Hydro Embrun 
821 Notre-Dame St, Embrun, ON K0A 1W1  
(613) 443-5110 


